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Voters’ Meeting 

Sunday, January 21st  

11:30 a.m. 

 

All Confirmed members, age 18 and older, 
are invited to participate.  

 

Annual Chili 

Cook-off 

You could have an award winning 

recipe. Simply bring a pot to the 

kitchen before or after the 10:30am 

service. Even if you don’t cook you can still vote. Voting 

will be taken in two categories: Traditional and Non-

traditional. We’ll also have grilled cheese and ice cream 

to round out the meal. We’ll begin eating following the 

Voter’s Meeting so be sure to stick around. The Bible 

Trivia was a hit last year so we’re doing it again!  
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Contact Info:  
 
Church Office: Phone: 507-385-2180 
   Fax:  507-345-5113 
   contact@oslcmankato.org 
   www.oslcmankato.org 
   www.facebook.com/oslcmankato 
 
 
Pastor    Office phone: 507-385-2183 
Rev. Adam Matheny:  matheny@oslcmankato.org  
    Emergency number:  812-449-6866 
 
Deaconess  Office phone:  507-385-2185 
Lisa Brand:  lisa@oslcmankato.org 
 
Secretary  Office phone:  507-385-2180 
Sue Hendrickson: sue@oslcmankato.org 
    
Custodian  Cell phone:  507-327-2922 
Bob Baker  rbaker@oslcmankato.org 
 
Music Coordinator Home phone:  507-341-4173 
Suzie Gangi  suzie@oslcmankato.org 
    

 
Office hours are Monday through Friday (except holidays) from 
8:00 am to noon and 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm. Unless there is an 
activity or event taking place, please use the Broad Street 
entrance by the mailbox. 
 

In case of emergency or urgent need, our pastor is available at 
all hours and all days by calling his cell phone. Please use the 
office phone for other business. Please also remember that 
Sunday morning and other worship times are not for bringing 
church business to other members or staff but for focusing upon 
the Word and gifts of God. “The seventh day is a Sabbath to the 
Lord your God. On it you shall not do any work.”  - Exodus 20:10 

 

  

mailto:contact@oslcmankato.org
http://www.oslcmankato.org/
http://www.facebook.com/oslcmankato
mailto:matheny@oslcmankato.org
mailto:lisa@oslcmankato.org
mailto:sue@oslcmankato.org
mailto:suzie@oslcmankato.org
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From Pastor Matheny January 2024 
 
 

“There is one whose rash words are like sword thrusts, 
but the tongue of the wise brings healing.” 

-Proverbs 12:18 
 

Rash words. They come all too easily. When someone 
in the lane next to you tries to merge into the side of your 
car. When your husband fails (again!) to take out the 
garbage when asked. When your coworker in the meeting 
disagrees with your budget assessment. When the customer 
service representative asks to put you on hold for the third 
time. 

 
 When we respond to situations like these rashly and 
emotionally our words cut our friends, neighbors, and loved 
ones like sword thrusts. We all know what kind of pain and 
damage come from words spoken in the heat of the moment. 
When we speak rashly we are likely to encounter regret. 
 
 But the words of the wise are different. Wisdom leads 
us to hold our tongues in moments of passion. He leads us 
to keep our mouths closed when all we have are sharp 
words, and to speak only when we can be of service to those 
around us. Just as surely as rash words cause wounds, so 
too can the words of the wise bring healing. A calm response 
to an emotional coworker can ease their concerns and lead 
to fruitful dialogue. A patient fourth request to take out the 
trash can lead a distracted husband to repentance. A long 
awaited apology can heal a friendship badly broken. 
 
 This proverb should not surprise us because 
ultimately Christ is the wisdom and power of God (1 Cor. 
1:24). Words spoken in anger and malice have no place in 
Christ. Rather the words of those that are in Christ are words 
of Christ. We preach Christ crucified for sinners like us and 
those wise words bring ultimate healing. 
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Planning Council 
Minutes of Our Savior’s Lutheran Church, Mankato 

December 12, 2023 
 
Members Present: Matt Brand, Dan Gahler, Valerie Elliott, 
Nancy Benson, Rob Hobbs, Doug Haeder, Christine Billiar, 
Denise Painter, Judy Hendley, Judd Schultz, Missy 
Schultz,Steve Annis, Zak Tess, Joel Maunula and Pastor Adam 
Matheny. 
 
Members Absent: Bev Clark  

 
1. President Dan Gahler called the meeting to order at 6:30 

pm. 
2. Opening Prayer was led by Pastor Matheny. 
3. Public/congregational presentation: Introduction of incoming 

council members.  
4. Bible Study: Psalm 19 led by Matt Brand.  
5. Additions/Approval of Agenda: Motion made and seconded 

to approve the agenda as presented, motion carried. 
6. Council Minutes: Motion made and seconded to approve 

the November 14, 2023, Planning Council minutes as 
presented, motion carried.  

7. Pastor’s Report: Pastor noted advent is going well.  
8. Treasurer’s Report: Doug Haeder provided summary of 

reports, noting the change in format due to software update 
and answered questions. Motion made and seconded to 
approve the report as presented, motion carried. 

9. Unfinished Business 
1. Hymnal Purchase: Anticipated donation from closed 

church is no longer available. Recommendation 
presented to request use of Thrivent funds for purchase. 
Dan will contact the head of the committee for Thrivent 
funds. Motion made and seconded to approve  the use 
of the dollars in the Music fund with the remaining cost 
to come from the general budget for purchase of 
hymnals and accompaniment books if decline for 
Thrivent funds or not fully funded, motion carried. 

2. Concordia Classical Academy Letter/Partnership 
Committee: Working on forming committee. 
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10. New Business 
1. Suggestions for Council Bible studies: After discussion, 

Zak Tess will lead a study on the Gospel of Luke. 
2. 2024 Housing Allowance: Motion made and seconded to 

approve the 2024 House Allowance for Pastor Adam 
Matheny and Deaconess Lisa Brand as presented, 
motion carried. 

3. Set the date for the January Voters meeting: After 
discussion, it was determined the date will be January 
21, 2024 for voters’ meeting. Board reports need to be 
Sue by January 7, 2024. The meeting will be followed by 
the Chili Cookoff.  

4. Installation of Officers Date: After discussion, it was 
determined the installation of officers will be on January 
21, 2024. 

11. Board Sharing: Trustees: Working on phone update; 30% 
increase in cost of insurance packet; volunteers offered 
and will update Pastor’s office; passed the state boiler 
inspection; and reviewing custodian office and storage 
spaces. Elders: Church become a sponsor for the Issues 
etc podcast; provided support of training for Sudanese 
ministry with one time donation; and support Deaconess 
Lisa Brand in her pursuit of PhD. Education: Working on 
children’s activities for December 17th reception; youth 
dinner went well; need to start fundraising for 2025 
National Youth Gathering. Endowment: No activity since 
last Planning Council meeting. Deacons: New member 
welcome dinner went well and sign ups available for 
Sunday donuts and Wednesday night meals.  

12.  Meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer. Meeting adjourned 
at 8:18 pm. Next meeting is January 9, 2024 at 6:30 pm. 

 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Valerie Elliott 
Secretary, OSLC Planning Council 
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Treasurer’s Report Commentary 
Period Ending November 30, 2023 

 
 

 
 

Income and Expense Summary 

 Current Month Y-T-D 
Income $42,851.01 $470,281.56 

Operating Expenses -$40,448.17 -$478,646.89 

LCEF Mortgage Principal Payment -$1,009.60 -$12,060.35 

Net for Period† $1,393.24 -$20,425.68 
 

✝Positive net value indicates we received more than our expenses, a negative number 

indicates that we have spent more than we have received for that period (deficit). 
 

 
 

 

Cash Summary 
 Amount Notes 

Checking Account $48,484.89 Daily checking account Pioneer Bank 

Savings Account $151,629.42 Interest Savings account Pioneer Bank 

Joyful Response $21,620.74 
Joyful Response deposits and loan 
payments 

Library Fund $20,107.12 Certificate of Deposit 

Accounts Receivable $0.00  

Total Cash Assets $241,842.17  

Dedicated Accounts -$156,359.03 
Amount of our cash balance 
designated for specific activities 

Other Liabilities -$3,877.41 Accruals for HSA pmts, youth, etc.  

Available Cash Balance $81,605.73 $79,914.82 last month 
 

 
 

 

 

Long Term Debt (LCEF Mortgage)     

Current Balance $222,028.63 

Monthly Payment $1,845.99 

Interest Rate (Variable Annually) 4.500% 

Pay-off Date 4/2037 
 

 
 

 

 

Additional Comments:   

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Doug Haeder, Treasurer 
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Greetings Brothers and Sisters in Christ! 
 

Supporting our staff at OSLC is important work for everyone 
in the congregation.  We want them to be successful in their 
work, pursue their goals and have a healthy work/life 
balance.  We do this in a loving and supporting way by 
paying attention to their needs, celebrating success, helping 
them achieve their goals and sometimes just being there for 
them.   
 

You are already showing that support by agreeing to 
continue the search for a second Pastor to help in 
ministering to the members of OSLC.   
 

Another way we show staff how grateful we are for them and 
what they do is by supporting their continuing education.  We 
have supported staff continuing education in the past and 
continue to do so today.  Deaconess Brand met with the 
Board of Elders to discuss her goal of obtaining her 
doctorate through Concordia Theological Seminary Fort 
Wayne where she received her Deaconess education.  The 
Board of Elders fully support Deaconess Brand in this goal.   
 

Through continuing education staff are exposed to new and 
creative ideas for doing their work.  The Board of Elders 
sees this as a huge benefit to OSLC, by supporting 
Deaconess Brand in her pursuit of an advanced degree.  
This does mean Deaconess Brand will be attending classes 
at the Seminary for two weeks each school quarter.  Thank 
you for your continued support of our wonderful staff at 
OSLC!  If you have any questions, feel free to speak with an 
Elder. 
 
In His Service 
 
Judd Schultz 
Chair, Board of Elders 
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Classes for Lisa 
As many of you know, I enjoy learning as well as 
teaching. I’m planning to take more courses at the 
seminary in Ft. Wayne beginning this January. I’m not 
offically admitted yet but hope to purse a PhD in 
Missiology. 
 

What is Missiology you ask? It’s the intersection of theology and 
life. Think mission of the church. How do we reach people? What 
is effective? The courses take place in two week intensives, on 
campus, four times a year. Following two years of classes are 
another roughly two years of research and writing. 
 

I appreciate the Elders and other church leaders being supportive 
of my education. This is something I’ve wanted to do for a long 
time and am looking forward to it.  Learning is so refreshing! 
 

 
Accessions: 

Andrew & Mary Bittner, Catherine, John, Peter, James,  
 Charles, & Elizabeth; Affirmation of Faith;  

December 3, 2023  
 

Losses:  
Mark Gjerde, Released by Request; December 8, 2023 
Elizabeth, Alexandra, Lukas, & William Swygman; Released 
 By Request; December 8, 2023 
 

 

 

 
Jerald Beveridge, Sr.  

March 19, 1942 ~ December 7, 2023 
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Pew Sisters 
Everyone has a story. Do you know the 
stories of the people sitting in the pews 
around you? There are probably high 
points and low points. Stories of God’s 
provision or teaching. Let’s learn some 

stories. They can even help us grow or find an area 
where we can serve. 
We’re going to read stories of fellow Christian women in 
the book “Pew Sisters” and then consider life events in 
relation to faith. We hope you will join us on 
Wednesdays beginning January 3 at 5:15pm in the 
library. Let Deaconess Lisa know if you would like a 
book. (lisa@oslcmankato.org or 385-2185) 

 

 

Bible Study Circles 
- WELCOME -  

 

 

Ruth/Lydia Bible Study Circle is Thursday, January 4th in 
the Fireplace room at 9:30 for fellowship and refreshments 
with 9:45 Bible study.  The lesson is 
“Equipped” on pages 18- 19 of the 
Winter Quarterly.  Your Personal 
Mission Statement will help you to 
share your faith. 
 
 

Mary Circle Bible Study does not 
meet in January.  See you in in 
February.  
 

mailto:lisa@oslcmankato.org
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Music Notes  
 

Let us come before him with thanksgiving and extol him 
with music and song.  Psalm 95:2 

 
Thank you to everyone who participated in special music 

during the Advent and Christmas Services! What a blessing 
it is to have musicians in our congregation! 

 
January Worship Music Schedule: 
January 7- special music needed 
January 14- special music needed 
January 21- Adult Choir 
January 28- special music needed 
 
Back to regular schedule for Wednesday Rehearsals! 
Intro Bells 4:45-5:15 
Handbells 5:20-5:50 
Intro Choir 5:20-5:50 
Brass: 5:55-6:10 
Choir 7:00 in the Sanctuary by the Grand Piano 
 
Choirs-Anyone interested in joining our regular choirs or 
instrumental groups, it’s not too late! Stop in any time during 
rehearsals and give it a try!  
 
Special Music Opportunities- There are many 
opportunities for special music this month.  Please reach out 
to Suzie Gangi if you are interested. 
 
Blessings, 
Suzie Gangi 
507-341-4173 
suzie@oslcmankato.org  
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Christmas Un-decorating 
The Christmas decorations will be taken down on Sunday, 

January 7th, right after the 10:30 service 

ends.  Please come to help put the decorations 

away for another year.  When the work is 

done, lunch will be served.  All help is greatly 

appreciated! 

 
 

Young Adult Bible Study 
Mondays, January 8th &  22nd    

 

 

 

Young Adults (late high school college, 
early-ish workforce) are invited to join us 
in the Fireplace Room at 7pm on the 2nd 
and 4th Monday of each month.   
 
 

Contact Karee Bless with questions, 507-
381-3826, kbless@blc.edu.  
 

 

 

 

ATTENTION MEN! The men of Our Savior gather in the fireplace 

room on the second Thursday (January 11th) from 7:30-8:30 of 

each month for study together. In January we will continue to 

study St. John’s Epistles. If you are interested in this please speak 

with Pastor Matheny.  

 
 

 

mailto:kbless@blc.edu
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Book Club 
January 14th & 28th  

 

The Our Savior’s book club meets from 4:30-6 in the 
fireplace room on the second and fourth Sundays of each 
month. We read good books and then discuss them together 
from our shared Lutheran perspective. In January we will be 
reading Chaim Potok’s My Name is Asher Lev, which is the 
story of an artistically inclined Hasidic Jew growing up in 
New York City. If you have questions or interest in any of this 
please speak with Pastor Matheny. 
 

 

 
 

TSNT meets Sunday January 14th & 28th at 6:30pm in 
the Fireplace room.  We will begin with time in God’s 
Word, and then play games together.  All youth in 
grades 7 – 12 are invited!  

 
 

 

 

Prayer Shawls can be a source 
of comfort and bring hope to 
someone who is grieving, or ill, 
or in despair.  The prayer shawl 
feels like a hug and serves as a 
reminder that people are 
praying for you.  

 

We have donated yarn if anyone wants to knit or crochet a 
shawl.  If anyone would like a shawl please call Marcella, 
507-317-4127.  
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Mission Service 
 
 

 

Mission Service will meet on 
Wednesday, January 17th at 4pm in 
the Fellowship Hall.  
 
The monthly Mission Service meetings touched many people 
through the gifts of time and donations of supplies this year.  
The places impacted were: 

 Orphan Grain Train 

 Crisis Center 

 The Reach 

 House of Hope 

 Connections Shelter 

 Options Pregnancy Center 

 St. Peter Union Street 

 Samaritans Purse 

 Most Ministries 

 Wycliffe 

 Lions 

Items distributed included: Healthcare kits, socks, knit baby 
caps, bed and bath linens, sheets, crutches, canes, braces, 
slings, rolled bandages, bath towels, blankets, school 
supplies, toys, stuffed animals, sports equipment, Gospel 
bracelets, stamps, glasses.  Thanks be to God! 
 
Go First Ministry Conference will be held at Concordia 
Academy in Roseville on April 19-20, 2024. All are invited to 
experience the encouragement and inspiration of this two 
day event focused on one or more of the Go First! Areas of 
Life Together, Soul Care, International Outreach or 
Collaboration. Time with brothers and sisters in the body of 
Christ, learning, growing, and being encouraged in your life 
of service. Visit: https://www.mnsdistrict.org/go-first-
initiative.org  for more information and to save the date.  

https://www.mnsdistrict.org/go-first-initiative.org
https://www.mnsdistrict.org/go-first-initiative.org
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& Bible Study 

Do you like bread? How about the Bread of Life? At our potluck 

Bible study you can have both! Join us on January 25th at 5:30 pm 

for a potluck dinner. Then, at 6:30 we will read God’s Word 

together. On January 25th we’ll be talking about the Epiphany. See 

you there! 

 

 

LWML Mites 
Mites for Missions 

 

 

Mite Sunday at Our Savior is the 3rd 
Sunday of the month, January 21st.  
Bringing Christ to the people in the 

world, beginning at home, proclaiming Salvation. “Tell 
Everyone what He has done.” 
 
2023-2025 Mission Grant #4. Fortifying Faith in Those with 
Vision Impairment – Lutheran Braille Workers - $100,000. 
This grant will provide LBW the opportunity to produce 50 – 
100 Braille and specialized large print Scripture – based 
topical materials to help meet the spiritual and emotional 
needs of people who are visually impaired. Adding these 
materials to their library would make them available for 
outreach and evangelism at no cost.  
 
District Mite Grants are found in the WOM (Women on a 
Mission) newsletter.  
 
Would you like to submit a Mission Grant proposal? The 
directions for submitting a proposal are in the Summer 2023 
WOM.  
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Ladies of Our Savior  
 

 

God has blessed Our Savior Lutheran Church with awesome 
women serving their Savior and making Him known. Thanks 
be to God for what He has done in sending His Son to be 
our Savior. Blessings to you all at this wonderful time of 
celebration of Jesus birth! 
 
The Advent Event – Sisters-in-Christ of Our Savior 
gathered together for fellowship on November 30th, 2023. 
Rejoiced with one another, looked forward to the beginning 
of a new Church year, the Advent Season of 24 days before 
the celebration of the coming of the Savior. Amazingly the 
ladies were from 9 decades, the teens through the 90’s!!  
Wonderful communications with each other on so many 
topics, so the room was filled with laughter and talk.  There 
was also time to spend thanking and praising our Lord in 
prayer.  
 
What is our next event?  Who is in the planning?  I heard 
a number of new ideas and am waiting for someone to come 
forward so we can plan. May – daughters! Early Flight 
Breakfast at 7:07AM at church!  During light hours!   
All ladies welcome, Always.  
 
Podcasts – LWML President Eden Keefe 
Get the LWML App 
Welcome to Bible Studies and all activities! 
All Ladies welcome, Always.  
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Young at Heart / S.A.G.E.S. 
Young at Heart is Our Savior older adult ministry and  

Saints Alive Growing Ever Serving  
(S.A.G.E.S.)  is the District older adult ministry 

LHM Lutheran Hour Ministries   
 LLL  Lutheran Layman’s League 

 

 
 

Highlighting the Activities prepared for our readers: 
 

 Rose Bowl Parade – Petal Pushers, for more 

information: www.petalpushers.org.  The parade will 

be on Monday, January 1, 2024 at 10am 

 S.A.G.E.S. – The January – March Sagacity will be 

online after January 1st.  Sagacity is a quarterly 

publication to encourage and connect older adults 

with God and each other. Email: 

minnesotasouthsages@gmail.com to be added to the 

newsletter distribution list.  

 2024 Gathering is May 6 and 7, 2024, at Country Inn 

and Suites, Mankato. The theme will be Finishing 

Strong – Psalm 71, with the main presenter Rev. 

Dean Nadasdy.  The Tuesday Devotion leader will be 

Rev. Adam Matheny. There will be a banquet and 

entertainment.  

 

The Our Savior Lutheran Layman’s League and Lutheran 
Hour Ministries has closed the bank account.  A check for 
$344.60 was given to Our Savior Lutheran Church for the 
Lutheran Hour Ministries. Future Lutheran Hour and/or 
Lutheran Layman League donations may be made directly to 
Lutheran Hour Ministries, or to Our Savior Lutheran Church 

http://www.petalpushers.org/
mailto:minnesotasouthsages@gmail.com
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with designation. Our Lutheran Layman’s League will still 
continue with activities.   
 

The Young at Heart (S.A.G.E.S.) has closed the bank 
account.  A check for $344.60 was sent to S.A.G.E.S. to be 
applied to Our Savior registration at the Gathering.   The 
Young at Heart group is growing and are planning many 
activities here at Our Savior in the future.    

 

www.lhm.org    www.mnsdistrict.org/sages 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

2024 MCCL 

March for Life 
Monday, January 22nd 

Noon – 1pm 

Minnesota State Capitol, St. Paul 
 

Trinity Lutheran Church in Janesville is hosting a bus to the 2024 

Minnesota March for Life. The bus will leave from Trinity at 

10:30am on Monday, January 22nd and return to Trinity at 

approximately 2:30 in the afternoon. If you are interested in 

participating please speak with Pastor Matheny so that we can 

organize a group from Our Savior to carpool to Janesville and 

share their bus. 
 

For more information on Minnesota Citizens Concerned for Life, 

go to: https://www.mccl.org/ 
 

 
 

 

 
Thrivent Choice Dollars 

 

Remember, you have until the end of March to direct your Thrivent 
Choice monies to a charity of your choosing.  We hope you will 
consider directing your monies to Our Savior Lutheran Church.  
Please talk with your Thrivent Representative to see how you can 
direct your available Thrivent Choice Dollars, or visit 
https://www.thrivent.com/ under “My Thrivent” to get started. 

http://www.lhm.org/
http://www.mnsdistrict.org/sages
https://www.mccl.org/
https://www.thrivent.com/
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“What is it that is essential for your life this New Year?  What 

gifts do you cherish?  Certainly, Jesus is the most precious 

gift we have! Let Him shine through your whole life this year. 

Take Him with you everywhere. Remember whose family 

you belong to! Cling to Jesus, our Father’s Son this New 

Year! Our Father goes with you and promises His blessings, 

now and forever!" 

Rev. Darren Green, St. John Evangelical Lutheran Church, 

Redwood Falls, Minnesota 
 

A Life Quote from Lutherans For Life ~ https://lutheransforlife.org  

 
 

LCMS Stewardship Ministry:  The Chief Stewards of 

Humanity: Mom and Dad 

 

St. Paul tells the Ephesians that the first commandment with a 

specific promise attached to it is, “Honor your father and mother so 

that it may go well with you, and you may live long in the land” 

(Eph. 6:2). This promise is one indication of the importance of this 

commandment. The other thing that highlights the special nature of 

this commandment is its placement within the Ten 

Commandments.  

 

The Ten Commandments are clearly organized in two big 

categories. The first three commandments deal with our 

relationship with God. This category is called the First Table of the 

Law. The last seven commandments, the Second Table of the Law, 

tell us how we should relate to other people. These two tables 

correspond to what Jesus calls the two greatest commandments: 

“You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all 

https://lutheransforlife.org/
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your soul and with all your mind,” and “You shall love your 

neighbor as yourself” (Matt. 22:37–39). 

 

The order of the Second Table of the Law is also important. 

Murder is a greater sin than adultery, which is a greater sin that 

stealing, or lying, or coveting. But why is the Fourth 

Commandment first in the Second Table, ahead of “you shall not 

murder”? Is disobeying your parents really worse than murder? Or 

maybe we should give up on thinking these commandments are 

ordered? 
 

The overall effect of this order is to get us to see our parents as a 

connection point between our neighbors and our God. Throughout 

our upbringing our father and mother stand between us and God 

and deliver His gifts to us: God clothes us, feeds us, protects us 

and teaches His Word to us through our parents.  
 

So, parents have a very high calling from God. They are called to 

be stewards of the greatest gift: the gift of life.  
 

Parenting thus gives us a keen insight into all our stewardship. 

Parents know that they have been given a great treasure in their 

children, a treasure that does not belong to them, yet for which 

they feel a great deal of responsibility. Truth be told, every gift we 

have been given is like this, because everything we have — 

whether our own personal skills and powers or our wealth and time 

— is all from God. He entrusts it all to us so that we can use it all 

and take care of it all for His great purposes. 
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January 2024 Our Savior Lutheran Church, Mankato, Minnesota 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 

 
31 

 
1 

 

2 
 

3 
 

4 
 

5 6 

 

New Year's Day 
 
 

Office Closed 
 

11:00 Fellowship Hall 
          Rental 

 
 
 

8:30 Circuit Pastors 
5:15 Board of Education 
6:00 Board of Elders 
6:30 Board of Deacons 
7:00 Board of Trustees 

4:45 Introductory Bells 
5:15 Pew Sisters 
5:20 Handbell Choir 
5:20 Introductory Choir 
5:55 Brass 
6:00 Meal 
6:45 Devotion 
7:00 Jr. Confirmation 
7:00 Vocal Choir 
 
 

9:00 Private Confession 
9:30 Ruth/Lydia Circle 
10:00 Bulletin Deadline 

  

 
 

7 
 
 
 

8 
 

 

9 
 
 

10 
 
 

11 
 
 

12 
 
 

13 
 

8:00 Worship  
9:00 Coffee Time 
9:20 Sunday School 
9:20 Bible Class 
10:30 Worship  
11:30 Put Christmas Decorations 
          Away / Lunch 

Annual Reports Due 
 
6:30 Early Bird Bible Study 
9:00 Quilting 
7:00 Young Adult Bible  
         Study 

10:00 Staff Meeting 
1:00 Tuesday Bible  
        Study 
6:30 Planning Council 

4:45 Introductory Bells 
5:15 Pew Sisters 
5:20 Handbell Choir 
5:20 Introductory Choir 
5:55 Brass 
6:00 Meal 
6:45 Devotion 
7:00 Jr. Confirmation 
7:00 Vocal Choir 
 
 

9:00 Private Confession 
10:00 Bulletin Deadline 
7:30 Men’s Bible Study 

  

 
 

14 15 
 

16 
 

17 
 

18 
 

19 
 

20 

8:00 Worship 
9:00 Coffee Time 
9:20 Sunday School 
9:20 Bible Class 
10:30 Worship 
4:30 Book Club 
6:30 TSNT 

6:30 Early Bird Bible Study 10:00 Staff Meeting 

4:00 Mission Service 
4:45 Introductory Bells 
5:15 Pew Sisters 
5:20 Handbell Choir 
5:20 Introductory Choir 
5:55 Brass 
6:00 Meal 
6:45 Devotion 
7:00 Jr. Confirmation 
7:00 Vocal Choir 
 

9:00 Private Confession 
10:00 Bulletin Deadline 
6:30 Stephen Ministers 

4:00 The Voice Deadline  

Mite Sunday                     21 
 
 

22 
 

23 
 

24 
 

25 
 

26 
 

27 
8:00 Worship 
9:00 Coffee Time 
9:20 Sunday School 
9:20 Bible Class 
10:30 Worship 
11:30 Voters’ Meeting 
12:30 Chili Cook-off 
Lisa @ Ft. Wayne  

6:30 Early Bird Bible Study 
9:00 Quilting 
12:00 MCCL March for  
          Life 
7:00 Young Adult Bible 
         Study 

10:00 Staff Meeting 

1:30 Endowment Board 
4:45 Introductory Bells 
5:20 Handbell Choir 
5:20 Introductory Choir 
5:55 Brass 
6:00 Meal 
6:45 Devotion 
7:00 Jr. Confirmation 
7:00 Vocal Choir 
 

9:00 Private Confession 
10:00 Bulletin Deadline 
5:30 Potluck Meal / Bible 
         Study 

  

 

 
28 29 

 
30 

 
31 

 
1 

 
2 

 
3 

8:00 Worship 
9:00 Coffee Time 
9:20 Sunday School 
9:20 Bible Class 
10:30 Worship 
4:30 Book Club 
6:30 TSNT 
Lisa @ Ft. Wayne  
 

 
 
 
6:30 Early Bird Bible Study 

10:00 Staff Meeting 

4:45 Introductory Bells 
5:20 Handbell Choir 
5:20 Introductory Choir 
5:55 Brass 
6:00 Meal 
6:45 Devotion 
7:00 Jr. Confirmation 
7:00 Vocal Choir 
 

   

 

https://www.calendarlabs.com/holidays/us/new-years-day.php
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Staff, Officers, and Board Members 
 

Staff 

 Pastor Deaconess Music Coordinator Secretary Custodian 
Rev. Adam M. Matheny Lisa Brand Suzie Gangi Sue Hendrickson Bob Baker 

Office:  385-2183 Office: 385-2185 Home: 341-4173 Office: 385-2180 507-327-2922 

Cell:  812-449-6866 Home: 389-9088   Home: 388-3557  
 

 

Congregational Officers and Elected Board Members 

President Vice President Secretary Treasurer Financial Secretary 

Dan Gahler Zak Tess Valerie Elliott Doug Haeder Bev Clark 
995-3634 920-265-8436 785-202-0166 952-374-9667 380-9492 

Council Members at Large Board of Elders Board of Trustees Board of Education 
Judy Hendley 317-7060 Judd Schultz-Chair 317-9932 Steve Annis 278-3093 Samantha Tess  507-217-0354 
Missy Schultz 514-2553 Mike Holub 340-1222 Matt Williams 995-0350 Marie Griffin 625-7971 
Joel Maunula 320-296-0954 Mike Blomquist 351-5051 Kurt Anderson 381-9537 Rhonda Prince 507-521-0690 

Vacant   Lon Whitehead 388-4891 Bruce Anderson 327-8559 Jeff Elliott 785-202-1170 

Board of Endowment Fund Randy Burmeister 720-6985 Steve Dumke 388-1297 Kathy Krumwiede 507-236-6852 
Gretchen Zellmer 387-6939 Tom Benson 345-1015 Chris Anderson 382-9450 Bev Annis 278-3093 

Garvin Eichhorst 
- Treasurer 

388-9227 Mike Anderson 507-401-1282 
    

Board of Deacons 

Rob Hobbs-Chair 243-3232 Gaylen Lenz 317-4269   
  

Carrie Anderson-
Secretary 

469-8619 

Mel Hendrickson 
– Vice Chair 

388-3557 Vacant    
  

Denise Painter - Chair 380-0507 

Judy Mensing -  
Secretary 387-4908 

Vacant     
  

Lindsey Marso 382-6168 

Dave Kroells 345-4423 Vacant       Kathy Taylor 317-1555 

Thad Simpson 382-1683 Vacant       Vicky Senne 625-1147 
    

    Terrin Boozikee 952-412-1762 

 

 

 

 


